## Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) Central Freedom of Information Team

freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our reference: FOI2018/05265

Date: 22 October 2018

Dear Carole Keith

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 4 October. You asked:

Can you tell me will transitional protection in the managed migration of universal credit extend to the child element for more than two children or will families with more than two children not receive payment for them unless they were born before a certain date.

## **DWP Response:**

The Government has committed to protecting claimants who move from legacy benefits to Universal Credit who receive support for their children. This support is separate to the transitional protection arrangements which will be brought in for those the Department moves, in a process known as managed migration, from legacy benefits to Universal Credit. This support is part of the transitional provisions and relies on The Universal Credit (Transitional Provisions) Regulations 2014.

Any claimant who moves from a legacy benefit to Universal Credit (either due to a change of circumstances or as part of managed migration) will continue to receive child support for the same number of children they were previously, so long as they remain responsible for the same children and entitled to benefit (disregarding any breaks in claim of less than 6 months). This is regardless of the number of children in their household or the date of birth of the children.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

**DWP Central Fol Team** 

## Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing <a href="mailto:freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk">freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk</a> or by writing to: DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF
<a href="https://www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact\_us">www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact\_us</a> or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745